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A u t u m n  N e w s l e t t e r 

This is an open invitation to all Stage IIs, parents, friends, supporters, teachers and Stage IIIs  toé  
The Annual Stage III Trivia night!  

Great prizes, silent auction, supper provided  

 Date: 19
th

 March 2011 Location: TBC please check the website/Facebook or give Woll a call for more details 

 Time: 6 pm   BYO: Friends, parents & family, a few $$$ and alcohol for those of you over 18  

 Theme: Thursday Night Roast (Basically find your best lamb-stained frock and get on board!)  

We love to give you the most informative newsletter possible, but in an effort to reduce the paper we use we 

would like to create an electronic mailing list. If you would like to receive the newsletter via email please 

send this slip back filled out give us a call or send an email to wollangarra@yahoo.com.au. Also remember 

you can always check it out on our website  (www.wollangarra.org). Thanks       

Remove from mailing listéééééééé...   Email addressééééééééééé éééééé.. 

ééééééééééééééééééé..   (Please include name and address) 

brings. 

By tuning into the rhythm of the river and listening to its 

voice through the night and day, we can mostly pick when 

the river will be swollen and angry or soft and slow, but 

sometimes it surprises us completely; we find a racing 

river when we have experienced no rain at all on our little 

flat but further upstream somewhere the heavens have 

opened. The river then becomes our 

teacher, as we are reminded of how we 

can be affected greatly by something so 

far away. This pops up all the time in 

our own lives on the flat and as we are 

still at the beginning of the year the staff 

are coming to realize just how much 

their own actions affect everyone else 

within our community.  

The ebbs and flows of the river are also 

mirrored in our community on the flat. I 

have been amazed at the amount of times the river has 

gone up and down this summer, and just like the river so 

have we. 

Weõll take the staff for a journey soon, right to the source 

of this mighty river; Macalister Springs. From this point 

we look forward to them watching the drops of water 

trickle forth from the spring, knowing the great big journey 

that they have ahead of them before they make it to Wol-

langarra and finally the ocean. Just like those drops of wa-

ter we all have our own massive journey this year, and we 

sincerely hope that we all embrace the long still waters, the 

racing torrents and the bubbling rapids. May we go well! 

There are many reasons why living and working at Wol-

langarra makes us feel that we are amongst the luckiest 

people in the world. One of the reasons is the chance to 

live beside a beautiful river.  

As we have recently welcomed in our new staff for 2011 

(Deno, Jake, Ivan, Michela, Danni and Lukas) we are 

now experiencing the joy and wonder of us all getting to 

know the river in its many dimen-

sions. Chad has found where the 

platypus live and the fish bite, Lukas 

has discovered the joys of sleeping on 

its surface and Deno likes to swim 

against the current and sing up sweet 

tunes as it gurgles by. Michela likes to 

lie on its banks in the sun, Danni and 

Jake like to frolic and swim in it with 

Ned and Ivan yearns to know what 

really does lurk beyond its next bend. 

I love that sleeping at Tussocky involves crossing this 

magnificent river twice in the same day. This crossing   is 

an opportunity to check in with the energy, depth and 

clarity of the river and also to gauge where these aspects 

lie within myself. My check in begins as I descend its 

banks to the waterõs edge and survey the rocks I use to 

measure the riverõs depth. Then my decision making 

process begins. Is it shallow enough to wade, or deep 

enough to raft, or more beneficial to do the long walk 

right around from the Wollangarra fox? This gives me a 

chance to greet the mountains both upstream and down 

and revel in the life and joy that this river continuously  
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Meet the 2011 Team 

Michela Renders 

Applying to work at Wollangarra has always been at the back of my mind and 2011 felt 

like great timing. I first caught the Woll ôbugõ on a Stage I holiday program around 10 

years ago. It is has been great to come across many familiar faces still involved with Woll.  

I grew up in Geelong, and then studied Media at Deakin Uni, Melbourne. After complet-

ing a Dip Ed Iõve spent the last couple of years teaching high school students in Alice 

Springs. Iõm really excited to be back on the flat working with young people and the de-

lightful 2011 staff. 

Travel, photography, dress-up parties and crafty projects are a few of my favourite things. 

In my first week as staff at Woll, Iõve managed to earn the unfortunate title of ôHop-a-

longõ  after an encounter with the ôValley of Destruction.õ But not too many people get to 

wear a boot fitted with airbags. Anyway I should probably hop to ité 

Danni Hradsky  

I grew up in Healesville in a family where we didn't have TV, made our own 

bread (and flour!) and  practised reike. Woll feels a lot like home... 

I had never actually heard of Woll until last year when I was buried under final 

exams and it was mentioned to me like a faintly glowing light at the end of the 

tunnel. I managed to persuade Lisa and Chad that a Theatre and German BA 

was a good skill for a leader at an Outdoor Ed Centre to have. Iõm now a rarity 

ð an Arts student with a job! 

I enjoy cooking, singing and gardening, become ecstatic when I find people that 

can dance, and am valiantly fighting the battle against short shorts. I believe the 

world needs more milk and honey, stories at bedtime, dancing, and jumping 

jacks. 

Jake Kociancic 

Well hi there! My nameõs Jake Kociancic, and Iõm one of the staff here this 

year at Wollangarra! I come from a country town in Western Victoria called 

Ararat, and have just finished year 12. (Iõm the youngest! Just turned 18!) 

Born and bred on a sheep farm, so itõs no surprise that I shall be looking after 

the sheep and fences this year, along with the tool shed, gear store and group 

gear at Wollangarra. Yay!  

I have spent the last few years show jumping for Victoria, so horses have 

been, and still are, a big part of my life. After Woll, I hope to travel around 

Europe for a little while, and have a nice little trek over the Incan Trail in 

South America lined up as well.  Eventually, I plan to study outdoor educa-

tion and horse business management. Canõt wait! Anyway, thatõs about it. 

Hope to see you sometime this year. Cheers!  

Ivan Mort  

My first introduction to Wollangarra was sitting in the snow in New Zealand, reading 

a blurb about this education centre in Victoria. The philosophy, photos and personal 

extracts from young people re-inspired me and my passion for education through the 

outdoors. 

Two plane rides and two and half days of driving (complete with swollen creeks and 

coffee stops) here I am at Wollangarra. What a place!  

I have spent the past 12 months in NZ studying outdoor recreation, (excuses to climb 

and paddle.) Prior to this I have been attempting to study ecology whilst pursing my 

love of rock-climbing and the natural world. 

Looking forward to meeting you all. Ivan.  
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Meet the 2011 Team 

Sponsor a Pack 

Dennis ôDenoõ Bainger  (Stage III Facilitator) 

When the opportunity came around to apply for the Stage III Facilitator posi-

tion in 2011 I knew that (finally!) it was time to make the commitment! My 

dog Lizzy (see below) and I have since moved into the Stage III building and 

it is already feeling like a very cozy place to call home! It feels great to be set-

tling into life on the flat with a great staff team. Already I have found myself 

energized by the sense of passion and motivation, which is shared by the Stage 

III community for getting out and doing purposeful work in the mountains. I 

grew up on a sheep and cattle farm in South Australia and moved to Vic in 

2005 to study Outdoor Education/Behavioral Science in Bendigo. This year 

I´ll be living at Woll and spending a bit of time in and around Melbourne so I 

hope to catch up with many of you throughout the year. 

One Planet are generously supporting us to repair and replace many of the hard working packs at 

Wollangrra, but we need your help to cover the difference  

Help us to carry the load by sponsoring a pack please phone for details 

Send cheques or money orders to :  Sponsor a Pack 

            Wollangarra 

           Licola 3858 

Hey All,  

I´m Lizzy, Deno´s over loved and under worked Border Collie sheep dog. Up until late 

December last year I had lived out 14 peaceful years on the Bainger´s family farm, where 

my favorite pastime was stealing Deno´s mum´s Christmas puddings and having pups on 
the family lounge suite. But that life of luxury all ended when I was thrown in the car and 

driven off to this strange place called Wollangarra. Since then I have taken up residence 
in the stage III building where I have claimed a permanent spot on the bed and Iõm 

slowly getting use to life with an over-energetic Kelpie pup around! Like any old dog I 
love a soft bed and a warm body to spoon, so if youõre sleeping on the verandah some-

time soon don't be surprised if I come and seek you out!  

    Lizzy   

PS: Oh, if you see Lisa any time soon, do apologise for my vomiting on the floor during the latest 
thunderstorm. Having said that I must say she did a nice job of imitating my efforts whilst trying to 
clean it all up! 

Lukas Bennerman 

Hello everyone and WOOOOOO! Unbelievable, it has already been two 

months that weõve spent here at Wollangarra and more than six months 

since I arrived Down Under! When I flew from Germany I never expected 

to experience or even imagined working at a place like Woll and its amazing 

community. 

Growing up in a country with over 80 million people in an area smaller than 

half of Victoria, I always wished that there was a place in the world that 

runs without electricity and is pretty much self sufficient. Living at Woll is 

like a dream come true. Besides the good work and funny people around 

you thereõs nothing better than enjoying the small extras we get here: Swim-

ming at the hole, Busy Beeõs $2 hot chips, amazing skies at night, incredible 

spots to sleep and the best backyard youõve ever seen! 

I can only say that Iõm really looking forward to spending the next (and un-

fortunately last) five months in Australia here at Wollangarra.   



2011 has begun with a flurry of activity for Stage III. Again a group undertook the annual attempt to walk from Hariettville to Mitta-

gundi for Pioneer Skills. Another group of enthusiastic crew got together to  join the Clean-up Australia Day at Chapel Sound. Thanks 

to the commitment of Wollangarraõs young people to the mountains and our community this year. Stage III has more members than 

ever before! Whatõs even more exciting is the number of Stage IIIs actively taking on the responsibility and leadership in organising our 

activities for the year and driving the wheels of the Stage III machine.  

Keep an eye out for the upcoming trivia night (Stage IIs , families, parents, teachers, supporters please feel welcome). The  April pro-

jects currently being organised are to give Millerõs Hut on the Wellington High plains a bit of Autumn loving! 

 

Latest projects/Hikes  

¶ December hike: Tarli Karng-Wellington River walk 

¶ Major effort to put the roof on the dug out 

¶ January hike: Bogong High Plains and into Mittagundi 

¶ Clean Up Australia Day Beach Project 

Upcoming events 

¶ Stage III trivia night 

¶ Committee training 

¶ April projects: 9th-16thfor School holidays and 22nd-27th April for Uni holidays  

¶ July project: 2nd ð9th July 

Keep an eye on the Stage III website and facebook page for more info 
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W i l d e r n e s s  F i r s t  A i d  T r a i n i n g 

Stage III  

For a week, the flat was a chaotic affair of Mitta-

gundi and Wollangarra Staff, Lucy and Louise from 

Stage III and a returning Conrad. All had come to 

complete the Wilderness First Aid course. 

Wilderness First Aid is focused around patient care 

more than standard first aid courses. This is because 

often in the wilderness it takes longer for emergency 

services to reach the patient. 

Our instructors Neil and Jason began with theory 

sessions before throwing us into the chaos of scenar-

ios! With the help of stage blood, make up and 

props from around Wollangarra, we had to assess 

and care for patients. It took a while to get into the 

acting mood, but then we got into the swing of 

things.  

Often we were thrown into confronting situations, 

such as a gas explosion on the flat. As a group we 

responded to an assortment of casualties, most 

memorably Lisa screaming òFIND MY FINGERS!ó 

Danniõs drama background was displayed as she sprayed her audience in blood from an artery wound.  The entire scenario was run 

fantastically by both patients and responders. 

It was also great to finish each long day with a beautiful meal prepared by Sarah. Thanks to both Neil and Jason from WMI NOLS for 

the time they spent here better equipping us to build up the skills and knowledge needed to look after people if unfortunate events arise.  

Jacinta, Danni, Ivan, Jane, Lisa and Bec B recovering from a ògas explosion.ó 

Above: Stage III complete Dug Out Roof 

Below: Al Hadly 


